
JUNE 
 

Public Works Committee - June 1 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - June 8 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - June 15 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - June 22 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 

CITY of  
COVINGTON  

 

200 W. Washington 

Covington, TN  38019 

901-476-9613 
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Finance and Administration Committee - 6/15/2021 

Present: Chairman CH Sullivan, Aldermen/Woman Johnetta 

Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, John Edwards, Danny Wallace, 

and Jeff Morris, Mayor Justin Hanson 

The Finance and Administration Committee met at City of Covington on June 15, 2021 at  
4:00 p.m. with the following members present:   Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson, Alder-
men:   Johnetta Yarbrough, Danny Wallace, Chris Richardson, John Edwards, and Jeff Morris.  Also, present were:  
Building Official Lessie Fisher, Personnel Director Tiny Rose, Fire Chief Richard Griggs, Police Chief Larry Lind-
sey, Parks and Recreation Director Joe Mack, Assistant Fire Chief Jeremy Channell, Museum Director Kathryn 
Markley, City Attorney Rachel Witherington, Assistant to the Mayor Rebecca Ray, and Recorder-Treasurer Tina 
Dunn. 
 
Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan called meeting to order. 
 
Mayor Hanson began discussion on the American Rescue Plan Funding.  The city will receive 2.3 million.  The 
comptroller’s office provided training on the eligible and ineligible use for this funding.  A copy of the presentation 
was presented.  The details are not final.  The last day to spend or obligate these funds is December 31, 2024.  
Chamber Director Lauren Fletcher will attend the Finance & Administrative Committee in July to discuss econom-
ic development.   
 
Alderman Sullivan presented the request to waive fees for the tractor pull in which the proceeds will benefit Liz 
Buckley Turner.  The request is to waive the city’s portion of gate and concession fees. There was no motion for 
this request. 
 
Recorder-Treasurer Dunn reported on the interim financing for the USDA Paving Loan.  After a discussion with the 
comptroller’s office, it was determined interim financing can be used through interfund loans.  This resolution will 
be presented for approval at the Board of Mayor and Aldermen Meeting. 
 
Personnel Director Rose began discussion on the pension study.  This study was completed by Burleigh Consult-
ants.  The city’s current defined benefit plan was reviewed to determine the recommended contribution if an 
amendment was made to include  upon completion of thirty years, an employee can retire without reduced benefits.  
Also, a TCRS study was performed, and the city can elect to upgrade the current hybrid plan.  This plan will require 
a 5% employee contribution.  The employees that have the hybrid plan will have the option to stay on their current 
plan or upgrade to the new plan.  The current budget will allow for both the proposed plans.  Director Dunn report-
ed the required contribution for the defined benefit plan will be $720,000.00 annually.  The effective date of the 
new plans will be 1/1/2022. 
 
Motion was made by Alderman Edwards and seconded by Alderman Sullivan to approve the new proposed plans 
that includes the retirement after thirty years of service without reduction in benefits. 
Motion passed. 
 
Attorney Witherington discussed the surplus property policy and the real estate surplus property policy.  These res-
olutions will be brought for approval at the Board of Mayor and Alderman Meeting.   
 
Director Fisher presented the changes for the Administrative Ordinances which include the continuation fee for the 
court and the impound charges for the police department.  This Ordinance will be presented for third and final read-
ing on June 22, 2021. 
 
Museum Director Markley approached the Committee requesting an increase of $15,000.00 to the 2021-22 Muse-
um Budget.  This will allow for an additional full-time employee.  She reported that Tipton County has agreed to 
match the city’s appropriation of $93,000.00.  This amendment will be included in the third and final reading of the 
Budget on June 22, 2021. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:18 p.m. 



Congratulations to Covington Fire  
Department Firefighter/EMT Cody Faulk 
on being named the Exchange Club of 
Tipton County's "Firefighter of the Year". 
Firefighter Faulk was chosen by his peers 
for this honor. He's served the City since 
2010 and was one of the first to get his 
Paramedic certification.  

Congratulations, sir!  

We congratulate City of Covington Human Resources Director Tiny Rose on her 
retirement! Director Rose began her career with the city nearly thirty-eight 

years ago as a part-time fitness instructor with Covington Parks and Recrea-
tion. She continued to learn and grow, serving in various administrative and 
personnel duties and joined the Human Resources department in 1996. Her  
Directorship began in March 2007. Congratulations Tiny on your long years  

of service and dedication to not only our citizens but also our employees! We 
wish you years of continued health and happiness!  



http://www.covingtonparksandrec.activity.com/selectactivity_t2.wcs


https://dscc_ivtherapy.eventbrite.com/


7:30 am - 9:00 am 

Pappy & Jimmie’s 

749 N. Main St. 

Covington, TN  38019 

Tuesday, June 29th 



COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 
 

Stay up to date on upcoming events  

at the Civic Center!   
 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
https://www.facebook.com/cityofcovingtontennessee


CLICK HERE FOR THE COMPLETE LIST  

https://www.facebook.com/events/273981600868781
https://www.dscc.edu/content/spring-2021-deans-list-and-honor-roll-announced?fbclid=IwAR2yc95vGtSQHD-KfOwmWoWA3ssizQJR2sPQbVhBGBc1-BAvJ0IFX8BQfo4
https://www.facebook.com/events/1954204678068178?ref=newsfeed


Do you have an announcement 

that you would like to include in 

our newsletter?  Click HERE  to 

email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

https://www.drugfreetipton.org/
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
https://covid19.tn.gov/

